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Don & Lawana Ingle 
 

Donôs roots go 
deep into Big Bear 
Ridge history.  He 
was born on the 
same farm he lives 
on today.  The 
Century Farm was 
homesteaded by 
his great grandfa-

ther in 1884 and was farmed by his grandparents, King 
and Linny Ingle and his parents, Gerald and Grace 
Ingle.  He attended Kendrick Schools and graduated in 
1954.  
 His further studies led him to a B.S and M.S. degree in 
Agriculture at the University of Idaho and a Doctors de-
gree in Animal nutrition from the University of Illinois.  
He worked as a research scientist to find new veterinary 
medicines for American Cyanamid in Princeton, N.J.  
His work was part of the International business where 
he traveled and worked in countries in the Far East, 
Europe, and Latin America.  He also owned a pharma-
ceutical consulting company for seven years. 
While living in Bonners Ferry, working as a County 
Agent, he met Lawana (the music consular at a Method-
ist Church Camp).  They have been married 49 years 
and have three children, Dylan of Kendrick, Moira in 
Anchorage, AK and the late Megan-Erin who passed 
away from cancer five years ago.   
Lawana is a talented musician and teaches both piano 
and voice lessons.  She earned a B.A in music educa-
tion and M.A. in vocal performance from Eastern Wash-
ington University.  She taught voice and piano at East-
ern, then public school music and private voice and 
piano, before becoming a professional classical singer 
in New Jersey.   Her parents where ordained Salvation 
Army Officers so she went to school in many states 
before graduating from high school in Baltimore, MD.   
Don and Lawana always said, ñWe may have lived in 
N.J. for 30 years, but we are from Idaho.ò  Since return-
ing to the Kendrick area to retire 12 years ago, Don 
Jumped feet first into many worthwhile community ac-
tivities.  He worked hard on the Kendrick Swimming 
Pool project and has been the heart of the Lions Club 
serving as Secretary (4 yrs)-Treasurer for the past 11 
years.  Lawana is also a Lions Club member.  The cou-
ple is supportive of each and every community en-
deavor and enjoy living here  

Jayne & Ernie Smith 
 

Jayne was born and raised in Juliaetta.  
She was one of five children born to 
Fred & Rose Hadley.  She was raised 
with her sisters Shirley (Newman), and 
Peggy (Buswell), and two brothers Bill 
and Fred.   
 After graduation she went to 
work for Pickett and Shearer Lumber 
Company in Juliaetta for a year prior to 
marrying Don Smith.  Don worked in construction as an iron 
worker and his work took them to California, Washington, and 
North Dakota before they moved back to Idaho.  Don and 
Jayne raised three children:  Sherry, Michael, and Ernie. 
 Jayne worked all of her life and retired from Potlatch 
#1 Credit Union in 1994.  She retired to her home outside 
Juliaetta where she has enjoyed gardening.  She has beauti-
ful landscaping with rock walls.   She was instrumental in 
the formation of the Blackberry Festival in Juliaetta and has 
been a key player in getting the Community Center estab-
lished and running smoothly. 

Her son, Ernie, at age sixty, has been 

right beside her in helping with each 

and every community event that comes 

along.  Ernie had to overcome a disabil-

ity with his hearing at a young age.  He 

has a winning smile and a warm heart.  

He is on hand to help the City of Juli-

aetta frequently and anyone else who 

may need a helping hand. 

Grand Marshalls of Parade 2015 Each year the Kendrick Lionôs Club chooses Grand Marshalls for the 

Locust Blossom Festival Parade.  They make one choice from Kendrick and another from their neighboring town Juliaetta.  
They will be honored at a reception on the patio of Kups Koffee House in Kendrick from 8:30 to 9:30am. 

Pie Time 
The Grange has sponsored the pie booth since the 
inception of the Locust Blossom Festival some 55 
years ago.  Back in the time when every farm fam-
ily was a member of Grange, obtaining a pie to slice and serve was not 
a problem.  Now that the Grange membership has dwindled, without 
your help we could not sustain this fundraiser.  Please help us by 
bringing a pie on Locust Blossom Day. 
 We are in need of a refrigerator to keep cream pies cool at 
the Park.  If you have a used refrig you would be willing to donate, 
please contact a Granger. 

 All fundraisers make sure that the work can continue at the 

Fraternal Temple.  Handicapped restroom facilities are now in place.  

This project was chaired by Joyce Brocke.  Another recent addition 

was a separate hand washing sink being installed in the kitchen area.  

This is a requirement for establishments that serve food.  Renovations 

can only occur when we have sufficient funding.  Your gifts make a 

difference.  -Sharon Harris 



 

 

3 

Why Do We Need a New Library? 
 The current building was constructed in 1898 at another loca-
tion and was repurposed in 1976 to become the Juliaetta Community 
Library.  While it has served the community well, time has certainly taken 
its toll on the building.  Though it is regularly maintained, the roof has 
dipped and the northeast wall of the building is bowed.  The building is 
not energy efficient and lacks natural light.  The steep ramp in front 
makes accessing the library difficult for some, and inside space is lim-
ited. 
 An initial town hall meeting was held on March 17th.  On April 
21st an Exploratory Committee was formed; Miranda Alexander volun-
teered to lead this group who will explore site options in May.  We have a few ideas regarding the library, but we need your 
input!  We need your ideas, your information, and your expertise on all levels of this project.  Of course, your donations are 
always welcome, whether monetary, your time spent serving on the committee or sweat equity.  And we need someone to 
lead the charge; someone who has the expertise to manage and coordinate this project and who is passionate about improv-
ing our community.   Itôs never too late to join in.  The next public meeting date will be June 16th. 
 Libraries are spaces where people of all ages can practice lifelong learning with access to all of the worldôs knowl-
edge.  Please support your community library!    -Wendy Sandino 

Rural Cemeteries by Kathy Jones 

 
Memorial Day is approaching and our area cemeteries will be in the best shape of the year thanks to the joint 
effort of many community members. 
    The Nez-Tah Cemetery Maintenance District was formed in 1954 and includes five cemeteries: Fix Ridge, 
American Ridge, Kendrick, Juliaetta and Bethany.  The Nez-Tah Board seats representatives from three sub-
district boundaries. Currently, Ron Jones is the Board Chairman; Dave Klatt is Secretary/Treasurer, and Justin 
Cope is the third Chairman. Nez-Tah is responsible for necessary budgeting and levy requests, spending deci-
sions on mowing equipment and purchases, and the hiring and oversight of a contractor to accomplish the mow-

ing and spraying duties.  
   Mike Teft of Juliaetta and his family have been mowing the cemetery lawns for over 22 years. Mikeôs children began helping 
at age 13, and 22 years later, his grandchildren are showing an interest.  
   When Mike and his son, Matt, began mowing cemetery lawns in 1993, they used an ancient iron horse tractor.  The grounds 
were uneven, sometimes rocky, often with winter mole hills, and more weeds than grass. As the years have passed, and com-
munity members are more involved in their neighborhood cemeteries, the grounds have made improvements.  Now instead of 
a time consuming iron horse tractor, Mike and his family use a more modern riding mower to cover approximately 23 acres of 
cemetery grounds from spring to fall. Mike is also contracted from another district to mow Wild Rose Cemetery. 
    Mike says he enjoys being outside and talking to people in the rural settings. The only frustration is after Memorial Day 
when the two-week limit for flowers and decorations pass, and it takes extra work to clean-up the items left behind.  
    Although Mike is in charge of the mowing, it is up to volunteers to provide trimming or removal, mowing outside the fences, 
resetting or leveling of headstones and other miscellaneous tasks beyond those provided by the district. 
    One of those volunteer services is the placement of American Flags at each Veteran gravesite. VFW Post 3913 generously 
provides the small flags and Frank Dammarell keeps a master list of all Veterans in each cemetery.  Each May, Bob Rollins, 
Bob Heidenreich, and Ron and Kathy Jones make sure each Veteran grave is honored with an American Flag.  The daily rais-
ing and lowering of a larger flag on its pole in each cemetery is also handled by volunteers.  
    This year, as you visit our area cemeteries on Memorial Day, please remember the volunteers and maintenance crews that 
make every effort to honor not only Veterans, but each departed family member. 
    If you would like more information on one of the cemeteries you can call:  Juliaetta City Cemetery ï Juliaetta City Clerk 
Wendy Sandino (208-276-7791);  Kendrick City Cemetery ï Kendrick City Clerk Barb Wilson (208-289-5157);  Fix Ridge 
Cemetery ï Polly and Mark Dennler (208-276-4302);  American Ridge Cemetery ï Tim Eichner (208-289-3181);   
Bethany Memorial Cemetery ï Ron Jones (208-289-3943);   Wild Rose Cemetery ï Elaine Galloway (208-289-5319) 
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KJ Arts Committee 
The Kendrick Juliaetta Art Committee would like to thank 
Northwest Farm Credit Services for a $500.00 Rural Commu-
nity Grant. The Art4Kids program is a popular program and 
helps elementary students learn subject matter with a hands on 
approach. Our two art instructors meet with each grade level 
teacher in December and determine what art projects will fit 
with what is being studied and when it would be appropriate to 
have the classes. The art work is then displayed to the public 
during Juliaetta Elementary School Academic day in early May 
and then again at the Kendrick Locust Blossom festival the last 
Saturday in May. Thanks to Northwest Farm Credit we can 
continue improving this fun, popular Art4Kids program. 

Summer Reading Program 2015  
Our ñEasy to participateò program is 

back!  
 

This information contains changes in the way the Latah 
County Libraries, which includes the Juliaetta Community 
Library, will conduct their Summer Reading Programs.  
PLEASE read carefully. 
As of 2014, the LCLD libraries adopted a new summer read-
ing program. No more keeping track of times or titles - just 
READ!  Read ANY day and/or EVERY day ~ thatôs all you 
need to do to participate in this yearôs Summer Reading Pro-
gram! Read for a total of 45 days throughout the summer 
and earn a grand prize. In addition to the prize, The Friends 
of the Juliaetta Library will once again host a Bingo Family 
Fun Night ï including prizes - to celebrate summer reading 
for all ages! 
 
Signup at the Juliaetta Community Library begins the first 
week in June. All participants receive a free book bag when 
registering. After signing up, all you need to do to participate 
and earn a grand prize is read; E-books, magazines, news-
papers, books ï just have fun and read!  Anyone infant 
through high school age may join the fun! Read or be read to 
ï it all counts! 
 
This yearõs Special Events and Programs include: 

June 11th ï  Hill & Valley Garden Club - Crafts & fun for 
everyone! - 10:30 a.m. 
July 18th ï  Ranger Greg Hodapp  ï Hells Gate State Park  - 
Learning about nature's hero's through fun songs!  - 10:30 
a.m. 
June 25th ï Palouse Paws with a Cause ï Learn about ther-
apy dogs and the hero work they do! ï 10:30 a.m. 
July 2nd ï No Program ï enjoy the 4th of July holiday! 
July 9th ï  EMS Heroes -Local Emergency Medical Personnel 
- Learn how our EMS heroes keep us safe! ï 10:30 a.m. 
July 16th - Experiments & Fun with Moscow Recycling Cen-
ter! - 10:30 a.m. 
July 23rd ï Party in the Park ï Moscowôs Outreach Librarian, 
Betsy, and our own resident musician, Elaine will be leading 
a morning of fun at the Kendrick Park, at 10:30 a.m.  Stories, 
puppets, music, and treats! 
 
All events are held at the Juliaetta Community Library, ex-
cept the July 23rd program, Party in the Park, which will be 
held at the Kendrick Park. 
 

Mid - August (date to be announced) - Summer Reading 
Celebration Community Fun Night ï Bingo, snacks, and 

prizes.  
Everyone Welcome ï not just Summer Readers!! 

 
You do not need to attend the programs to participate in 
the Summer Reading Program.   Come visit the Juliaetta 

Community Library and have some summer fun! 

    News from your J-K Fire Departments 

 
The Kendrick and Juliaetta Fire Departments would like to thank 
our Mutual Aid partners- Deary Fire, Troy Fire and Nez Perce 
County Fire for coming and helping us fight the fire at the Brocke 
Seed Plant. We appreciate the Mutual Aid given to us that evening 
and into the morning hours.  

Upcoming events:   
Firefighter Motherôs Day Car Wash Saturday May 9th at the Juli-
aetta Fire Station from 8:00 am until 12:00. Come on out and get 
your car washed and support a good cause. All proceeds benefit 
the scholarship for a graduating senior from Kendrick High School.  

 
Burning Regulations for your area: Please follow the regulations in 
your respective towns and the Idaho Department of Lands rules for 
Open Burning found on their website at http://
burnpermits.idaho.gov/ and check the community KJ7 Website for 
summer fire updates at http://www.kendrick-juliaetta.org 
 
*The City of Kendrick follows the Idaho Department of Lands rules 
for Open Burning 
*No outside burning of refuse from May 10th to October 20th   
*The City of Juliaetta is by permit only during the dates of May 1st 
and October 20th  

Juliaetta Friends of the Library will meet on Tuesday, May 5th at 5pm.  Meetings are open to everyone 
and are held at the library. 

http://burnpermits.idaho.gov/
http://burnpermits.idaho.gov/
http://www.kendrick-juliaetta.org
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Grand Opening of Museum 
  
JKHF members realized 
a hard earned dream 
come true as the mu-
seum opened for visitors 
on April 25th.   At the 
Dedication Service the 
outstanding work of Chris 
Kowrach was acknowl-
edged.  Her work in pre-
serving the Kendrick 
Gazettes and other archi-
val items has been vital to the organization.  Jan Patterson has 
been a vital player in the setup of the museum.   Loeda Reil and 
Sharon Harris have spent four years compiling and writing history 
of the area.  Mark Mustoe joined us last year and was a key figure 
in compiling the Southwick History. 

 
The short dedication cere-
mony upstairs was conducted 
by JKHF President, Sharon 
Harris and consisted of two 
musical numbers played by 
Sharon on the ñThomasò 
Pump Organ, and Lois 
(Thomas) Iller on the flute.  
Loisô husband Bob wrote and 
recited a blessing for the mu-
seum.   
 
 The entry room into 

the museum is dedicated to the Illers, who have been very gener-
ous in providing financial support and artifacts for the museum.  
The work area room is dedicated to the memory of Arlene Watts 
Wallace.  Her family has been extremely generous is donating 
artifacts. 
 
 During the upstairs dedication, we also had the recent 
video histories of Kendrick and Juliaetta showing downstairs by 
Marsha Schoeffler.  Refreshments were available on the ground 
floor. 
 
 The museum 
will be open two Satur-
days a month on the 1st 
and 3rd Saturdays from 
10:00 am to 3:00 pm.  It 
will be open all day on 
Locust Blossom Festival 
in order that visitors to 
Kendrick may enjoy it.  
Additionally, showing of 
historical DVDôs will occur in the Main Street level at the festival.  
  
Sharon Harris 

Education Foundation  

Breaks New Ground 

 
Innovative Student Grant Program 

The KJ7 Education Foundation has created a new program that will 
encourage students to take part in building their own curriculum by 
proposing study topics that interest them, and applying for mini-
grants to fund the projects. The Foundation allocated $250 to pilot 
the initiative, and offered grants of $25, $50 and $100 to all K-12 
students. The winners were selected by lottery, with 2 grants 
awarded at each funding level. The winning projects included:  

Nathan Kimberling (Kindergarten):  Fun with Electricity 
Caleb Olsen (Kindergarten):  Bugs  
Cade Silflow (1st Grade):  Classroom Aquarium  
Kolt Koepp (1st Grade):  Base Ten Blocks  
Michael Lovejoy (2nd Grade):  Investigating What Makes LED 
Shoes Light Up  
Hunter Taylor and Hanna Shepard (3rd Grade):  History of the 
Titanic 

A total of 22 applications were received from Elementary School 
students, totaling $1,250 in funds requested. The response from 
students was inspiring, and the Foundation Board hopes to be able 
to repeat this initiative as funding becomes available. 
 
Charter Donor Campaign 

The Foundationôs ñCharter Donorò campaign was given a boost both 
financially and inspirationally when students in grades K-12 made 
contributions through a penny drive that they held during the month 
of March. The donations qualified each and every student in the 
district to be named a Charter Donor of the Kendrick Juliaetta & 7 
Ridges Education Foundation.  
As a Board member commented, ñThis means that these students 
will always be known for helping to establish the Foundation when it 
was still a new idea. It takes courage to be the first at anything, and 
that courage should be recognized and remembered! This effort 
shows that the wonderful young people of KJ7 believe in the Foun-
dationôs goals, and want to participate by ópaying it forwardô for stu-
dents who follow in their footsteps.ò 
The Charter Donor Campaign will come to a close on June 30th, 
2015, and district residents who have not yet donated are encour-
aged to take this opportunity to become a part of Education Foun-
dation history by adding their names to the growing roster of Char-
ter Donors. 
 
Scholarships for Graduating Seniors 

At the Kendrick High School commencement ceremony in May, the 
KJ7 Education Foundation will award scholarships to graduating 
seniors. Thanks to the establishment of an endowed account, all of 
the seniors who completed an application will receive a scholarship.  
This program is one of the Foundationôs primary initiatives, encour-
aging students to reach for their dreams by continuing their educa-
tion to achieve their career goals. The Foundation Board applauds 
all those who applied for scholarships in the Class of 2015, and 

wishes them success. 
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Kindergarten is Blooming!  
 

Thanks to the Hill and Valley Garden Club the kindergarten 
class has been learning all about plants.  During our plant 
study we explored soil, seeds, and experimented with what 
plants need in order to grow.  At the end of our unit we deco-
rated clay pots and planted flowers from seeds.  Our sprouts 
are beginning to grow.  Hopefully they will be ready for 
Motherôs Day! 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Mrs. Tweit and the 

kindergarten class 

would like to thank 

the Hill and Valley 

Garden Club for their 

support made avail-

able through their 

Youth Gardening 

Grant. 

Volleyball News 
 
KHS Volleyball will bring Spikefrog Volleyball 
camps in for a special clinic again this year. The 
individual camp is scheduled for June 22-24, and sessions for 
high school and junior high will be offered. Please contact Jill 
Groseclose at 276-4747 or jrossite@hotmail.com for more infor-
mation. 
 
Congratulations to our club volleyball players who are just finish-
ing up their spring season. Cre'Elle Lanier, Ellie Cope, Emily 
Groseclose, and Harley Cope have spent the past few months 
traveling to tournaments throughout the Northwest. This extra 
dedication truly helps improve our program, and we appreciate 
these players' extra effort. 
 

The KHS volleyball team would like to thank the community for 

your support during our recent Mixed Bag fundraiser. The girls 

raised over $2,000 for next year. We appreciate your support! 

ñAll Aboard the K/J DYW Express"   
There are six participants in this yearôs program. It will take 
place on Saturday May 2nd at 6pm in the Kendrick High 
School Gymnasium. It will cost $8.00 for adults and $6.00 
for Kids.  Participant #1 Samantha Schroeder daughter of 
Lisa Cook and Joe Schroeder. Participant #2 Holli Heinen 
daughter of Aaron and Diane Heinen. #3 Kadence Lanier 
daughter of Roger and Darlyn Lanier. #4 Dallas Evernden 
Daughter of Robert Evernden and Charinsa Robins.  #5 
Kylee Sneve daughter of Heather and Adam Sneve. #6 
Katie Cope daughter of Kevin and Kerry Cope.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Numerous Kendrick High School youth have extended helping 
hands for our recent Museum and Research Centerôs grand open-
ing at the Fraternal Temple (Grange) building.  Under the direction 
of Mr. Walker, two students, Allen Longstreet and Braden Smith 
(pictured) converted twelve room divider panels to sturdy stand-
alone display boards.  Allen and Braden designed and fabricated 
removable legs for each of the different sized panels.  They over-
came numerous challenges while working with the top-heavy cloth 
covered units.  A superb product with many uses resulted from 
their acquired skills and training. 

Allie Burger and Dylon Sneve cleaned the units.  Layne, 
Harley, and Adam joined Allie and Dylonôs whose service was part 
of the diverse improvements the Fraternal Temple building re-
ceived from Mr. McDowell and his 10th grade science class.  The 
students selected our site to provide community service time that 
was required with science project funding they received.  

Additionally, Jamie Britton has provided Fraternal Tem-
ple building and museum improving time that has gone toward her 
senior year community service commitment.  Jamieôs can-do atti-
tude and creative thinking skills contributed toward her being a joy 
to work with.  

JKHF appreciates the support KHS students and staff 
have provided to our projects and needs.  We look forward to con-
tinued interactions.  Look for the museum and research center to 
be open two Saturdayôs a month and by appointment with a call to 
Sharon Harris (289-4622).  Chris Kowrach 

KHS Youth 
Aid 

Museumõs 
Grand 

Opening 


